BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –April 24, 2018
Members Present: David Forrest, Pete Scolforo, Roger Scheurer, Don Zukowski, Jonathan Terry 
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Rita Chittenden, Fred Chittenden
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:31 PM.
Abatements
None
Water Dept.
The Board inquired about the current status of the meter project.  Al Zerbato stated that 31 more meters had been completed since the last meeting and that there were currently 188 left to repair. 
The Board inquired about spring flushing of the water lines.  Al Zerbato stated that flushing would be done from 8PM-4AM, April 29th-May 11th.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
The Board requested an update for the current paving project.  Al Zerbato informed the Board that the base coat was down to the Mass DOT entrance and they were currently raising structures.
The Board asked for an update on the West Park Street bridge project.  Al Zerbato stated that as the work continued, LB had found 3 holes and rebar showing that would need extra repair work and time.  They are planning to chip to solid concrete around the holes and will pour and repair holes with polymer.  This process will take a couple of days at which time a spray membrane will be applied.  The additional cost will be $12,000-$14,000.  It has also been determined that 100ft before the deck in the direction of Lee Bank will be mill and filled.  This cost will be absorbed into the original budget.  Roger Schuerer inquired about drainage issues on the bridge.  Al Zerbato stated that the swales would be adjusted to divert the water into to river.
The Board asked about the cleaning out of catch basin.  Al Zerbato stated that he had contacted a company, Maintenance Man, and was awaiting further information.

The Board asked for an update on the purchase or lease of a new sidewalk plow.  Al Zerbato stated that the funds were appropriated.

The Board asked whether the Select Board had approved the 3 year contract with Street Scan that the Board suggested.  Chris Ketchen stated that they had approved 1 year, but it would be put on the agenda again to extend when needed.

The Board asked the status of the 1988 Highway truck.  Al Zerbato stated that it would be sold as surplus equipment and was between $800-$1000 in value. 

Other
A curb cut permit was submitted for 120 Fox Run.  A discussion regarding whether capacity fees had been paid on the Fox Run properties was discussed.  After reviewing documentation that was provided and documentation that was researched, it was determined that capacity fees had been paid in 2003 and 2004 for these properties.  The Board agreed to approve the curb cut request. Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor. 
Dave Forrest asked about the Abby Court drainage issue.  Al Zerbato showed the Board old plans regarding the drainage issue.  He stated that plans were send to Comm Con regarding the drenging.  He said that completing this project will help to reduce I & I issues and that the funds will be taken from extraordinary repairs in the Wastewater budget.  A bid packet will be made up for this project and it will be advertised.
The Board asked that they have a bigger part in the departments budgets and would like input into what the department is asking for.  Both Al Zerbato and Chris Ketchen stated that this would be taken under advisement in the future.  They were then updated on the departments needs

The Board inquired about the bid opening process and where it would take place.  Roger Schuerer asked that the Board be notified when and where they were taking place so they could possibly send a representative of the Board to be present.  Dave Forrest also requested that the Board be sent the results of any bid openings.

The Board inquired about the capacity fees at 430 Greylock.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the resisdents requested to make payments over 3 months to pay the fees.  After discussion, the Board voted to accept without practice or precedent.  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Jonathan Terry seconded.  All in favor.. 

Dave Forrest inquired about department staffing.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the department had been turned down for 2 summer positions with exemptions.  He let the Board know that the cost of 1 summer person and 1 winter person seasonally was approximately $21,000 and the cost of hiring a full time year round position would be approximately $44,000 plus benefits.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The Board reviewed the minutes from 4/102018. Don Zukowski made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor .
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 22, 2018 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:44PM. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
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